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College Council Meeting
Monday, December 4, 2023
5:30 pm Council Meeting 
Lake Lodge

Meeting Minutes

               
1.  Call Meeting to Order-Chair Nasca 

2.  Minutes of Previous Meeting-Chair Nasca- Motion to approve by Mr. Jack Benjamin and seconded by Mr. Ron Nasca. Minutes were approved as presented.  

3.    College Council Acting Chair’s Report-Acting Chair Nasca
Chair Nasca offered a late Happy Thanksgiving.  He shared that he attended the President’s Society Dinner, with great dedication to Charlie Craig with the Medallion.  He shared there were student guests at the dinner which was nice.  Alfred State Day of Giving was a huge success.  He reiterated that we always want 100% participation.  He shared that he got the Hornell HS newsletter, and it had an Alfred State early decision day announcement which caught his eye, and he enjoyed seeing.  

· Responsible language change is being requested for approval.   This would close what might be a gap in our current policy that covers language the includes threats, defamation, harassment, swearing, etc.  They are asking to fit a new sentence in this portion of the code of conduct that specifically outlines what language is not covered by free speech.  We would outline that we can discipline students if they break this portion of the code.  There are accounts on SM that are moving towards the line of promoting street fighting and violence.  This would allow us to respond to such promotions of these behaviors more aptly.  This would extend to our students even off campus.  After explanation, Mr. Ron Nasca motioned to pass this addition, and Mr. George Welch seconded the motion, and the responsible language addition is approved as presented.  Lily Holmes, Student Representative asked if an email will be sent out to students if these are passed and Dr. Sammons said yes there would be.  
· The next change to the Student Code of Conduct is around negligent hosts.  We have had existing language for responsible hosts, but not specific around what is being a negligent host.  If you invite someone to our community who is not part of our community, and that person causes harm or conduct that goes against our code of conduct.  This states that hosts may be held responsible for the actions of their guests if they have not taken every opportunity to stop the negligent action. The motivation behind proposing this is to encourage students to make responsible decisions about who they invite to campus and to think about how they may act impacting our community. We feel like this is our responsibility to ensure the safety of our students. Mr. Welch asked about the language of informing a guest of the code of conduct.  A motion was made by Mr. George Welch to adopt it, Mr. Jack Benjamin to second it, this motion was approved as presented. 
· As a note Ms. Carrie Redman voted prior to the meeting via email in favor of both changes.  
· Chair Nasca shared an update he saw on Derek Correa’s GoFundMe page.  Dr. Sammons also added the update that he had been moved to a facility in Erie closer to home. He continues to improve slowly but showing small gains towards being able to go to a facility for rehab.  

4.    President’s Updates – President Mauro 
Dr. Mauro gave a brief update.  He thanked everyone for their service and the support of the college.  He shared that another NY College has decided to close its doors, the College at St. Rose in Albany is closing its doors.  So, reflecting on this he feels thankful for our hard work and our organization’s work and strength during difficult times. 

He shared that we met as community leaders three weeks ago about some of the patterns of behavior in our community.  This included Steve, President Zupan, the mayor, the police chief, and some business owners in the village.   As a group they did an audit of how we are keeping our students and our community safe and what we can do better.  He is glad to report that some of the negative press about the village and the colleges is getting better.   We are working together to ensure the safety of our community.  The masses and crowds that were gathering and interacting violently are subsiding.  Internally we are preparing to celebrate a successful end of the semester.  In enrollment the applications are higher than even last year which were up last year.  We are up over 30% from last year and are currently processing 6000 applications.  We may be on pace to hit 10k applications.  Our deposits are slightly down from last year at this time.  We anticipate this going up over winter break.  There have also been delays in the FASFA processing which will delay deposits to all colleges.  Mr. Welch asked about FASFA.  Dr. Mauro said it is a financial aid form for federal assistance.  Criteria and timing have been changed by FASFA this year which is causing anxiety and stress in the decision-making process for many.   Our goal is 1475 new students.   Retention we are up 1% from last year at this same time, which is our goal.  We are at 80% of FTFT students registered.  We have people knocking on doors and helping take away barriers.  

We just received a $1.5M grant to help us expand our HEO/T&D program in Wellsville.  That building will be between 6500-8000 sq.ft. space to accommodate this expansion and offer a new suite of micro-credentialing in that area.   These short, career specific certifications will be a great addition to our programs.  

Dr. Mauro shared that we are in a silent phase of the Major Gift Campaign, and he has had many visits with alumni and donors over the last few months.  He shared that there are a lot of great things going on and aligned with that is another announcement.  He shared that we made a leadership decision to close our pool after the end of this season.  We have patched and fixed the pool for years, because of the leaking pool it has caused significant damage and erosion to the foundation of Orvis.  After a structural analysis, it was found that there are many fissures and the pool is leaking 10,000 gallons a week, they also found many areas of voided space.   After this study, they decided that it was not in the best interest of the structural integrity of the building to repair it.  Instead, we will fill in the pool and focus our efforts on relocating the pool and build a field house with a natatorium.  We notified the swimming and diving team and will not recruit more team members, but we will allow our current students who are part of the team to finish out their college career by utilizing the neighboring pools.  He shared that there are a lot of people who are not happy about this decision.  One of them was one of our faculty who is the athletic representative on the NCAA board.  Dr. Mauro has met with him explained the decision and although they are still not happy, they understand the decision. The construction fund will support reimagining the space and he is putting together a pool task force to look at what the best use of that space.  

Middle States update is that we have received a list of the recommended site visit team.  They try to put together a list of people who are not directly related or competitors of the college.  We approved the team, so that should be finalized soon.  Dr. Mauro will be reading through the final draft over the holidays and after he has read through it the draft will go to this group for review.  Chair Nasca asked what his responsibilities will be for this.  Dr. Mauro said the site team will want to meet with council members.  
 

5. Senior Staff Updates (Brief reports only!)  

 -Human Resources/CCET & Student Affairs (Vice President Sammons)
	VP Sammons shared that we had another student who was in a serious accident who hit a bus and sustained serious injuries. Staff have been in touch with family and supporting this student, but he is battling and has very serious injuries.  He also shared that we just finished our most successful fall sports season.  We had two teams in the NCAA playoffs, Volleyball made it to the semis.  Our club sports also finished very strongly as well.  Lastly, he shared that our Northland students from Buffalo will be traveling to Florida to work on Hurricane relief with one of our ongoing partners.  They are electrical students who will be able to put their skills to use wiring electric into rebuilt homes.  

 -Enrollment Management (VP Zuber)
VP Zuber shared that from a marketing focus, they are working on their strategic plan, they are making an extra push with online programs and launching digital campaigns to promote those.  They are working on a plan for additional marketing.  Our international counselor has started and is already making travel plans to India and other places being very aggressive.  We are seeing an increase in out of state applications, over 50% increase in PA apps.  FASFA is holding things up as mentioned, but she plans to be the first SUNY out with decisions when numbers are in.   

	-Academic Affairs – (Vice President Carrie Cokely) 
	VP Cokely shared that our friends in Northland received the same grant we did for a focus on clean energy program.  The industry partners for that grant want ASC to be the education providers for micro credentials in this area.  Our faculty continues to develop new programs.  Our applied psychology has been approved by SUNY.  We have been approached by the Long Island Institute who is going to be closing and they want us to be them teach out program for their students for court reporting online.  48 students are in that court reporting program.  

	-Economic Development (Vice President Clark) 
	VP Clark shared that they continue to work with the Allegany County Economic Development on the release of their strategic plan.  They are working with the US certification for asphalt training, and it will go back to performance testing on the asphalt.   
	
 -Institutional Advancement (Vice President White) 
VP White shared that they have raised $5.3M so far this year.  PS Dinner went great and honoring Charlie Craig with the medallion.   They had a successful Day of Giving.  They will be doing a lot of travel this spring for alumni visits.  She is also excited to announce that the Pat Fogarty Scholarship will become an endowment.  Mr. Welch asked what the fundraising goal was this year, she said it was $5M.  

 -Business Affairs (Vice President Sortore)
  VP Sortore shared that their budget team will be sending out their budget templates to departments soon, with an addition of an aspirations tab to align with potential grants and other funding resources.  Construction update is that the loop is open to traffic, MacKenzie phase 3 is almost complete.  The infrastructure project continues. The water treatment facility is being installed.  

6.  Constituency Reports
   -Alumni Representative (Mr. Jack Benjamin) – Mr. Benjamin had no additional report. 
 
  -Faculty Representative (Mr. Matthew DiRado) Mr. DiRado shared they went to the Appalachian region presentations in DC with our students in architecture.  
 
  -Student Representative (Lily Holmes) – Lily shared that student senate helped out with the UPD food drive.  If students donated $10 in food, they got a ticket removed from their record.  Student Senate is meeting with the Wellsville campus student reps to collaborate.  They went to Student Senate USA and got some great ideas.  

  -ACT Update (Mr. Ronald Nasca) no report.

		   8.   Unfinished Business – N/A

                9.   New Business – N/A

							Motion to adjourn by Mr. George Welch and seconded by Mr. Jack Benjamin.  The meeting adjourned at 6:24 pm.  
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